CALLAGHAN & CALLAGHAN

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

3 Brown Street
Wickford, Rhode Island 02852

Rec. 4/22/2020

MATTHEW F. CALLAGHAN, JR. JAMES M. CALLAGHAN

Tel.: (401) 294-4555 Fax: (401) 294-4557

MATT@CALLAGHANLAWRI.COM JAMES@CALLAGHANLAWRI.COM

April 22, 2020

Chairman Richard Jurczak South Kingstown Zoning Board 180 High Street Wakefield, RI 02879

Re:

151 Old Tower Hill Road

Dear Chairman Jurczak,

I hope you are doing well and staying safe. This firm represents David Levesque and Brewed Awakenings Coffee Shop in its effort to relocate to 151 Old Tower Hill Road in Wakefield.

At this time we are respectfully requesting that the public hearing scheduled for April 22, 2020 be continued. We are asking that the public hearing on the 151 Old Tower Hill Road application be rescheduled to a date certain in June. I believe the Zoning Board of Review has a regular meeting scheduled for June 17, 2020.

I will be attending the meeting tonight via Zoom. Please contact me with any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

ames M. Callaghan

RECIEVED via Email 6/8/2020 CALLAGHAN & CALLAGHAN

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 3 Brown Street WICKFORD, RI 02852

MATTHEW F. CALLAGHAN, JR. JAMES M. CALLAGHAN

TEL. (401) 294-4555 FAX: (401) 294-4557 MATT@CALLAGHANLAWRI.COM JAMES@CALLAGHANLAWRI.COM

June 8, 2020

Town of South Kingstown **Zoning Board of Review** C/o Kaela Gray, Planning Director and Wayne Pimental, Building Official/Zoning Enforcement 180 High Street Wakefield, RI 02879 Email: jspence@southkingstownri.org

Re: 151 Old Tower Hill Road - Brewed Awakenings

Special Use Permit - Zoning Board of Review Application

Dear Ms. Gray and Mr. Pimental,

I hope you are both doing well and staying safe. Our firm represents Mr. David Levesque. As you know, Mr. Levesque is seeking to locate a Brewed Awakenings at 151 Old Tower Hill Road in Wakefield.

This matter is currently scheduled for the June 24, 2020 meeting of the South Kingstown Zoning Board of Review. I understand that you have a very busy agenda that night. We are respectfully requesting a continuance of the Brewed Awakenings application to the regularly scheduled July 15, 2020 meeting of the Zoning Board of Review. We would appreciate any consideration of this request.

I will also attend the June 17, 2020 Zoning Board of Review meeting via Zoom to make this continuance request on the record.

Please contact me with any questions or concerns. Thank you.

Sincerely,

James M. Callaghan